
Friends of the Pflugerville Library  
P. O. Box 671  

Pflugerville, TX 78691-0671  
 
 

February 19, 2025 
 
 
Ms. Sereniah Breland  
City Manager  
City of Pflugerville  
100 East Main Street, Suite 300  
Pflugerville, Texas 78660  
  
Dear Manager Breland,  

In accordance with the City of Pflugerville’s Policy and Procedures for Naming of City Property (Resolution 
No. 2162-24-10-08-1265, Exhibit A, Section VIII. E.), the Friends of the Pflugerville Library, a 501(c)(3) 
non-profit organization, respectfully requests that the original wing, a sub-facility, of the Pflugerville Public 
Library be named in memoriam for Audrey T. Dearing.  

Audrey Dearing was a beloved community leader whose influence on Pflugerville began in 1958. Known for 
her dedication and tireless involvement, she is most closely associated with the Pflugerville Public Library 
through her advocacy, volunteer work, and support over more than 43 years. Mrs. Dearing’s contributions 
continued until her passing in November 2024.  

In 1981, Mrs. Dearing co-founded the Friends of the Pflugerville Library with the primary goal of establishing 
a library for the community after Travis County discontinued its popular bookmobile service.  She envisioned 
the library as a place for local artists to showcase their work, programs for all ages, and access to technology 
as well as books.  Mrs. Dearing served as President from 1981 to 1983, again in 1991-1992, and in 1995. She 
was Treasurer from 2001 to 2019, and later served as Treasurer Emeritus from 2020 to 2024. 

The Friends opened the city’s first all-volunteer library in April 1982, operating out of a small, rented 
storefront on Railroad Avenue. The library later moved to a larger space on 3rd Street, owned by the city. 
The Friends gifted the library’s collection, equipment, and furniture—valued at approximately $250,000—to 
the city in 1992.  Recognizing the need for a larger facility, the City pursued the construction of a new library, 
receiving the approval of a bond election in 1996. The Friends then donated 1.6 acres of land at 10th and 
Pfluger Streets for the new building.  

The new library was dedicated in April 1999 with First Lady of Texas Laura Bush as the guest speaker. 
Audrey Dearing’s vision for the library was to create an inclusive space accessible to all, symbolized by the 
“Window to the World,” the stained-glass window which features images of children from diverse ethnic 
backgrounds. Mrs. Dearing coordinated the design and crafting of the two-year project. This artwork was 
donated to the city in gratitude for the library’s construction and adorns the south wall of the original part of 
the library. It is this original section of the current library that we request be named the “Audrey T. Dearing 
Wing.”   

Continuing her legacy, the Friends organization has supported the Pflugerville Public Library for the past 43 
years, contributing funds and capital items valued at over $750,000, as well as thousands of volunteer hours. 
The Pflugerville Chamber of Commerce recognized the organization for its support by naming it “Citizen of 
the Year” in 1993.   

In addition to her work with the Friends, Mrs. Dearing was a dedicated community leader who tirelessly 
supported literacy, education, and civic involvement.   

She was active with her church, Immanuel Lutheran Church, serving in numerous capacities, including the 
Church Council.  She was a businesswoman, running a family partnership in Pflugerville as well as a farm on 
the edge of Pflugerville until her last days.    
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She also had a distinguished career at Tracor, where she served as the corporate secretary, playing a pivotal 
role in the company’s operations and governance.  Her work was crucial in driving the company’s growth and 
expanding the presence in the defense industry.  Her leadership and attention to detail were highly regarded 
within the organization and the local business community.   

Numerous accolades were bestowed on Mrs. Dearing, including the Pflugerville Chamber of Commerce 
Lifetime Achievement Award in 2008, the Texas Library Association’s Outstanding Service to Libraries 
Award in 2017, and the Friends' inaugural Lifetime Achievement Award in 2019.  

Mrs. Dearing was a charter member of the Pflugerville Education Foundation, serving as an officer for many 
years.  As a 4H leader in the Pflugerville Independent School District, Mrs. Dearing provided guidance to 
young homemakers and worked with Pflugerville students to show their livestock at the Austin Livestock 
Show for many years.  The Leonard and Audrey Dearing Elementary School is named for Audrey and her 
husband, who served on the school board, in recognition of their dedication to quality education of 
Pflugerville children.    

In the interest of preserving the history of the Pflugerville community, Mrs. Dearing co-authored four books 
recording the rich history of the area.  The books, co-authored with the Pflugerville History Diggers, are still 
available in local stores and archived at the library.     

Mrs. Dearing’s family has consented to the use of her name for the “Audrey T. Dearing Wing.” A letter of 
consent from the family is enclosed.  

Letters of endorsement for naming the original wing of the Pflugerville Public Library in honor of 
Mrs. Dearing are also enclosed. A page of significant photos of the timeline and Mrs. Dearing’s involvement 
in the development of the library is included.  Also enclosed is a map indicating the location of the city facility 
and photos of the area of the facility to be named.  

The Friends of the Pflugerville Library agrees to bear the appropriate costs associated with the naming of the 
sub-facility the “Audrey T. Dearing Wing.”    The required application fee of $50.00 is enclosed. 

Please advise us on the next steps to formalize this request. We sincerely appreciate your consideration of this 
tribute to Audrey T. Dearing’s enduring legacy in our community.  

 Sincerely,  

  

Aaron Millis  
President  
aaron.millis@friendsofthepflugervillelibrary.org 
 
cc:  Pflugerville City Council Members 
Enclosures 
 Application fee of $50.00 
 Map of location of city facility 
 Photos of sub-facility to be named 
Proposed signage 
 Dearing Family Letter of Consent 
 Letters of Endorsement: 
  Jeff Coleman, Former Mayor 
  Pastor Matthew Groenke, Immanuel Lutheran Church 
  JoAnne Thornton, First Library Director, 

Vernagene Mott, community leader, current PfISD School Board Trustee, Pflugerville   
   History Diggers co-author 

Carol Fletcher, Former PfISD School Board Trustee, Pflugerville Education Foundation  
Elaine Boozer, Former PfISD School Board Trustee 
Pamela Stephenson, Pflugerville History Diggers co-author 
Jennifer Griswold, Director, Pflugerville Public Library        






























